

To: Chairperson and Transportation and Safety Committee

From: Matthew Lew, PE, Civil Engineer New

Through: Carl Goldsmith, Director of Public Works

**Date:** April 27, 2015

Subject: May 2015 Meeting Item 5—Elizabeth Parking Restriction

Trustee Whittington received a resident request (Terry Murphy) to enact parking restrictions on Elizabeth between Madison and Maple along the curve. A one side restriction has been requested previously. The street has a typical 25 foot width. After a field visit, sight lines are restricted from Elizabeth Ct. through Willow St. Per the below figures (north to the right), the road follows a relatively straight alignment beyond those limits. Due to the restricted sightlines and curve intersection, parking restrictions on the hydrant (western) side are appropriate for this location.

Staff recommends providing a west side parking restriction from Elizabeth Ct. to Willow for the above request.

## NB Elizabeth at Hickory St



## SB Elizabeth at Willow





